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June 26, 2020 

Mayor Maurizio Bevilacqua and Members of Council 
City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, ON 
L6A 1T1 

Cc: Mary Reali, Deputy City Manager, Community Services 

Dear Mayor Bevilacqua and Members of Council, 

RE: Committee of the Whole, June 16, 2020 
Addendum Agenda Item 32 
Request from Block 41 Landowners Group for a Minister’s Zoning Order 

We understand that Committee of the Whole’s recommendation to Council on this request will be considered by 
Council at its meeting of June 29, 2020. 

You are already aware of TransCanada PipeLines Limited (TCPL)’s view with respect to this matter.  While we 
understand the City’s position on this request to the Minister for a zoning order, we wanted to advise Council that 
TCPL has provided the Block 41 Landowners Group with a proposal to try and resolve our outstanding concerns. 
While it would not be appropriate to provide any of the details of that proposal in a public forum, we have requested 
meeting dates from the Block 41 Landowners Group over the next two weeks and look forward to meeting with 
them to discuss in more detail.  We ask that Council consider deferring making the request to the Minister while we 
engage with these discussions with the Landowners.  

We understand the importance to the City of Vaughan of moving this residential development forward however, 
would stress again that in our view it is also important to do it in a way that best ensures land-use compatibility and 
the long-term health and safety of residents.  In our view, the municipal zoning process is an important step toward 
achieving this result.   

Yours truly, 

Terri Steeves 
Vice President, Canada Gas Operations 
TC Energy 
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